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Leadership         
Belle Fourche 

 

December 16, 2021     

Time: 12:00 p.m.  

Location: BFDC Conference 

Room – 5th & Grant Plaza, 608 5th 

Ave.                                  

 

 

 

 

BFDC Board of 
Directors Meeting 

 

December 8, 2021                      

Time: 7:00 a.m.  

Location: BFDC Conference  

Room – 5th & Grant Plaza, 608 5th 

Ave.  

.  
 

                                    

RESOURCE 
 

Rushmore Region Economic 

Development Alliance 

RushmoreRegion.com 

We hope you enjoy and share this video of 

the amazing resources available in our 6-

county region. Belle Fourche is in two 

different spots in the video.         

     Watch Video HERE 

 

 

Live and Learn     
The Fall 2021 Season of Community 

Education is here!  

Registration Begins September 1st.  

www.CommunityEducationClasses.org                     
 

https://www.rushmoreregion.com/
https://vimeo.com/606656991


Newsletter December 6, 2021 
 

Building the Future Together 2 
 

Belle Fourche city sales tax figures for the month of October continue to show strong economic 
activity. A total of $335,731.24 was collected last month marking the fourth straight month the city 
brought in more than $300,000. Compared to last month the revenue was 2% less but year over year 
the city is 16% ahead of last year’s record revenue.  

Total sales tax revenue for the year through 
October is $3.182 million. That total is more 
than what was collected in all of 2019, 2018, 
2016 or 2015. It’s only $32,224 less than what 
was collected during last year’s record 
revenue of $3.214 million. At current rates the 
2021 collections will easily exceed last year.  

Third penny collections during October were 
$21,488.63, a record for the month of 
October. It represented a 9% increase over 
last year. The total third-penny for the year 
through ten months is $190,681.42 which 
exceeds the total for all of last year and surpasses the record third-penny collections of $180,870.94 
from 2019. At current rates 2021 will be the first year the city will have exceeded $200,000 in third-
penny revenue. Third penny revenue is a good measure of tourism and visitor activity. The tax is 
collected on hotels, restaurants, and adult beverages.  

Various reasons have been given for the 
increase. Among them is the fact that 
local municipalities can now collect 
sales tax on online purchases, such as 
through Amazon.com. Of perhaps 
greater consequence is the amount of 
COVID stimulus money that has been 
sent through the economy, which has 
increased economic activity at all levels. 
There is also abundant evidence that 
more people have moved into the 
community during the 18 months of the 
pandemic. Finally, inflation is seen as a 
contributing factor. As the price of goods 
and services has increased, so has the 
level of sales tax collection.  

How long the trend continues remains to be seen. COVID stimulus payments will soon wash through 
the economy. The key to sustained tax revenue levels will be how much real economic activity will be 
restored by residents returning to the workforce along with additional spending from incoming citizens. 

Belle Fourche Beacon | news@bellefouchebeacon.com 
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Roundup Committee Delegation Leaves for NFR; 

Rodeo Nominated Again 

Belle Fourche Beacon | December 1, 2021 

**Story written prior to the Awards Ceremony the 
night of December 1st. Once again in 2021, the 
Black Hills Roundup has been awarded PRCA 
ProRodeo of the Year. This is their fourth 
consecutive year earning this distinction.  

For the fourth straight year the Black Hills 
Roundup in Belle Fourche, SD, has been 
nominated for Medium Rodeo of the Year by 
PRCA athletes and contractors.  

A delegation of about a dozen representatives 
from the rodeo committee has made the trip from 
Belle Fourche to Las Vegas this week for the 
awards banquet where the rodeo of the year is 
to be announced the evening of December 1st.  

The Black Hills Roundup has won top honors 
three years in a row and the delegation hopes to 
accept the award for the fourth straight year.  

“It’s an honor to even be nominated and it would 
be pretty cool to win the award again,” said Keith 
Anderson, Roundup Committee Chairman. “It 
takes a lot of work and lot of coordination with so many volunteers and community organizations to put on a rodeo that 
Belle Fourche can be proud of. We’re up against good competition once again and we’ll just have to wait and see.”  

Others nominated in the category of Medium Rodeo of the year are as follows: Cave Creek, Ariz., Arcadia, Fla., Jackson, 
Miss. and Amarillo, Texas. The nominations come from the rodeo athletes, contractors and others who hold PRCA 
membership cards.  

In 2020, when rodeos were sparse, South Dakota swept nearly every category with Belle Fourche winning, Deadwood’s 
Days of ‘76 winning large outdoor rodeo and the Black Hills Stock Show taking large indoor honors. The latter two are also 
nominated once again this year.  

“There are really three big parts to putting on the Roundup,” Anderson told the Beacon. “One is to have the support of 
community through sponsorships and all the community does to help make Belle Fourche a destination over the Fourth of 
July. And then the second is the volunteers who show up and do their job every year.  

We have so many long-time and loyal volunteers that often do a lot of the legwork that doesn’t get noticed enough. And 
the third thing is everything coming together to put on a good show at the rodeo. That includes the specialty acts, the stock 
contractors and all the parts that make the rodeo a great show.”  

Long-time Roundup stock contractor Powder River Rodeo has also been nominated as one of five finalists for stock 
contractor of the year. Additionally, Black Hills Roundup Veterinarian Rhett Scoggin was one of five finalists for PRCA 
Veterinarian of the Year. That winner was named in early November, Dr. Benjamin Espy of San Antonio, TX. It was 
Scoggin’s second time to be named a finalist for the award. The chairman of the Roundup Committee is once again this 
year going to be Keith Anderson. Normally an incoming chairman serves as vice-chair while “learning the ropes” from the 
current committee chairman and then in the second year is elevated to the chairmanship while training the next chairman.  
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The incoming chairman was to be Dirk Hoffman who currently serves as the Belle Fourche Director of Public Works. He 
resigned that post earlier this fall citing lack of time to serve both the city and the Roundup at the same time, and to avoid 
any potential conflicts of interest.  

Clay Crago will serve as vice-chairman this year while Dallas Connor, Committee Secretary, will assume the post as 
Roundup Committee Chairwoman in 2023. She is a veteran committee board member and Anderson says she will step 
into the role without any problems. “She knows about as much as any of us about how things operate as the chairman,” 
Anderson said.  

While in Las Vegas at the NFR the committee plans to hold meetings with their stock contractor, specialty acts and 
generally keep a pulse on what rodeos are doing nationwide to attract top talent and draw crowds.  

“One of the things we’ve added this year is an announcer on horseback, Andy Seiler, to go along with Steve Goedert who 
will be in the crow’s nest,” Anderson said. “The Roundup is getting to the stage where we’ve got to look at doing some of 
those things that larger rodeos do.”  

With the growth of the event 
the Roundup has also added 
two additional board members 
to make a total of nine.  

Brett Crowser took Hoffman’s 
place on the board, Levi 
Conry has been added and 
the ninth position will be filled 
soon according to Anderson.  

Anderson said the main areas 
of focus for the Black Hills 
Roundup will continue to be 
improving the rodeo grounds 
and elevating the rodeo 
experience for fans.  

In the last 3 years 
improvements have been 
made to the grandstands, VIP 
boxes were added, a 
mercantile building was built, 
a permanent hospitality 
building is in place and a new 
larger announcer’s box was 
installed last summer.  

The next project will be building a raised observation deck by the west concessions area with permanent seating instead 
of folding chairs, allowing more room for fans to watch the rodeo.  

“Last year we ran into an issue with seating. We hadn’t had that much attendance since the 1940’s and we were taken a 
bit by surprise,” Anderson said.  

The proposed party deck will be about 12-feet off the ground with a roof over it and is expected to cost in the range of 
$70,000. If plans come together construction could begin this spring.  

The past two weekends the Roundup Committee and Chutes for Charity organized a Christmas photo shoot at the 
Roundup grounds as a fundraiser. Families and individuals came to the rodeo grounds to have their Christmas card 
photos made in front of an old wagon decorated for Christmas. Anderson said close to $2,000 was raised to benefit local 
charities. 

BHR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE L-R: BRETT CROWSER, LEVI CONRY, CLAY CRAGO, KEITH ANDERSON, TERRY 

SIEGFRIED, DALLAS CONNER, MITCH JOHNSON, NOT PICTURED JUSTIN TUPPER.                                                      
PICTURE COURTESY OF JODIEB PHOTOGRAPHY BY JODIE BAXENDALE 
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Beautiful Belle Fourche

 
HUNTER ANDERSON PHOTOGRAPHY - Based in the Black Hills of South Dakota, Hunter specializes 
in candid, event, rural & real estate photography as well as 360 virtual tours. Follow us each newsletter 
as we feature his “Beautiful Belle Fourche” photos. HunterAndersonPhotography.com 
 

• 767 +/- sq. ft. 

of retail or 

office space  

• 3 – 11x15 

offices  

• Build to suit 

space in the 

west end of 

the building 

 

Located in a 

downtown business 

plaza, excellent parking, and Highway 85 signage. Shared common space lobby and restrooms. Shared 

scheduled space of oversized conference room with technology in place. FREE Wi-Fi throughout the 

facility. For more information:  605-892-5065 

file:///D:/Documents/Documents/BF%20Development%20Corp/Newsletter/8-12-21/HunterAndersonPhotography.com
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